THE ANNUAL PAROCHIAL CHURCH MEETING, RECONVENED ON WEDNESDAY 13TH OCTOBER 2004 AT 8.00 P.M. IN THE VICARAGE TO CONSIDER THE FOLLOWING AGENDA:

1)
Prayers


2) Apologies for Absence

3) The Annual Accounts to the year end 31 December 2003

PRESENT:    Len Green, Velda Hagen-Brown, Beryl James, Barbara Nicolaou, Richard Smith,

Jone Forrester, Valerie McKenzie, Sheila Ball, Angela Robinson, Fr. Miller (Chair) Flora Bryant (Secretary).

1. Prayers: The Annual Parochial reconvened church meeting began with prayers.

2.
Apologies:   Mary Allen, Thelma Bramble, Denise Amalemba, Brian Smith, Sonia McGaw,  Margaret Wood and Beverly Wauchope.

2. The Annual Accounts to the year end 31 December 2003.

Fr. Miller explained that it was agreed at the last APCM to reconvene APCM when the annual accounts for year ending 31 December 2003 were available.   The annual accounts were discussed at last PCC meeting held on 8 September 2004, and PCC accepted accounts on behalf of Parish.  APCM was publicised and opened to parishoners.

THE ANNUAL ACCOUNTS FOR YEAR END 31ST DECEMBER 2003 WERE FORMALLY ACCEPTED.

THE ANNUAL PAROCHIAL CHURCH MEETING CLOSED AT 8.10 p.m.

___________________________________________________________________________________

MEETING OF THE PAROCHIAL CHURCH COUNCIL HELD ON WEDNESDAY 13TH OCTOBER 2004 AT 8.15. p.m. IN THE VICARAGE.

1.
Prayers:   Prayers were said.

2.
Apologies for absence:   Mary Allen, Thelma Bramble, Denise Amalemba, Brian Smith, Sonia McGaw, Margaret Wood and Beverly Wauchope.

3. Minutes of  last meeting:  Minutes of last meeting held on 8th September 2004 were agreed 

and signed as a correct record.
4. Matters Arising from the Minutes:  Item 5 - Kemble Hall.  Fr. Miller reported that he 

attended meeting organised  by the Bishop of Edmonton, which included representatives from St. Ann's, South Tottenham and Edmonton areas, when he raised the issue parties and Kemble Hall. Representatives from the other areas reported that they have had similar experiences regarding hiring of hall for parties and therefore no longer hire hall for  this. Therefore is issue for other churches also.  Mary Allen had agreed to follow up on issue with Haringey, feedback awaited.

Item 7 -
Appointment of parish administrator:   Fr. Miller reported that Jo Ryder was appointed administrator three weeks ago, had started  and is doing well,although as yet, post is not completely up and running . Jo was allocated a computer.  It was noted that the post will be formally reviewed at the end of the first three months and Fr. Miller will report back to PCC.    It was pointed out that Jo as administrator can attend PCC meeting, though this is not mandatory.   Payroll for administrator is administered by Diocese of London and Standing Order has been established.   Cost £7,500 per year, which includes administrator's salary, plus National Insurance.  This service is provided free of charge by Diocese of London, although parish contributes £60 per month towards service.

Item  - 10  Music:   Fr. Miller to launch proposal of music fund with congregation.  Fr. Miller said that Jonathan,  had suggested that other musicians are used e.g. Confirmation in December 2004.   Fr. Miller added that he had discussed review of organist fee with Jonathan; that Jonathan had proposed that any increase is put in the music fund which can be used to work with other musicians.   It was agreed that parish establish music fund with one year's worth of £5 for first year. 

5.
Roof  Work Update:     Fr. Miller reported that roof work is almost complete.  He added   that this has been the biggest single task undertaken by the parish and one which has had an impact on parish's budget.    Budget costs are as follows:-

    £


   

Roof




70,000

Brickwork



20,500

Stonework



13,000   (Actual)

Brickwork extra



  3,000





            £106,500




    





-
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PAID SO FAR: 



 48,500    Roof






   5,000   Brickwork






 10,000    Stonework






 63,500




                 TO PAY


£43,000

In Deposit account


  20,000

Mrs. Evans money 


  75,000





                95,000

Leaves Notional



 




£52,000

Plus current account


  10,000



             ______






  45,000



             £ 62,000





 ====



              =====

Also Available Fairtclough

Fund


 

 10,000







=====


It was pointed out that there is Kemble Hall variation of £55,000,  which could well  be clawed back by Housing Association.  That in the event of this happening, bank account credit would stand at  £7,000.  Fr. Miller explained that so far, each year, parish had break-in even, including  £12,000 contingency plan, set against other things happening. It was agreed to spend £3,000 on extra brickwork needed.

6. The Kemble Hall  -    There was nothing to report.
7.  The Kemble Cottage:   Fr. Miller reported that tenant now owed £10,000, that Winkworth 
Solicitors have been instructed to serve Notice to Quit to tenant.  It was noted that tenant ceased paying rent at the beginning of Kemble Hall building work.  That serving of Notice to Quit would cancel money owned by bringing notional debt down to around £5,000. Legal fees would be involved.  It was pointed out that tenancy is shorthold and therefore only one month's notice required in order to obtain vacant possession.

8. The Mission Hall:  Fr. Miller reported that very little is happening;  PRA taking lead on project. 

There has been no information on figure PRA are prepared to pay for lease.  Once PRA make decision their surveyor would  be contacted who in turn will contact Parish surveyor. It was noted that for the last 18 months  parish has been involved in MH rent review. 

It was agreed to continue to put pressure on PRA.  It was proposed that if figure for lease is not achieved by next PCC meeting, that steps should be taken to look into finding another partner for  project.  .

9. Autumn Events:  

Fireworks Display   -  Saturday  6th November 2004.  

It was pointed out that the law has changed and fire certificate now required.  It was agreed that parish pay for fire certificate for Andrew to do display, noting that firework is provided free of charge.  It was also agreed that Fr. Miller would speak to Boys Brigade re costs.  Fr. Miller to   launch  event  in Church.

Christmas Bazaar - 27th November 2004

It was agreed that this would be run in the usual way, not as jumble sale.  Fr. Miller to display grid in church in order to achieve volunteers for event.

Advent -  Saturday 4th December 2004  - a.m.  - Kemble Hall  - children in reception class and older

                                                                      p.m.     St. Nicholas Party .

Confirmation:  Sunday 5th December 10.00 a.m.   Parish bring and share lunch afterwards in Kemble Hall.

Crib Service:     Friday 24th December - 4.00 p.m.   Midnight Mass 11.30 p.m.

Fr. Miller announced that during advent there will be evening song and Benediction at 6.00 p.m. for following four Sundays.

10.
Common Fund:   Fr Miller reported that Clergy  Chaplain  and  Common Fund meeting is  linked to Deanery  Synod meeting   -  date:  Thursday 4th November  2004;  Venue, St. Philip, Philip Lane., in order to get Diocese sorted out -  6% increase proposed, which would be calculated on what parish is paying now and 6% of that figure.  Single vicar costs would be taken into account.  Fr. Miller to report  back to  PCC.
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11.
Faith Comes by Hearing:   Fr. Miller explained that it was proposed that for Lent, which start in February 2005 ,that the whole bible is listened to over  Lent.  That the Bible Society has recorded the whole Bible on tape - available on 10-15 cassettes at cost of  £21.00 (C.D. more expensive) as way of encouraging individuals/churches to listen to the word of God.  Tapes are subsidized when purchased through the church.   It was acknowledged that reading the bible from cover to cover is not often achieved.   It was agreed that Fr. Miller launch in church.

12. PCC Away Day:  Fr. Miller said he had not made any progress with this.  St. Peter Bourn in

 Barnet was suggested as possible venue. Date proposed -  late February/early March 2005 .  Fr. Miller to look into this including facilitator.

13. Vicars Notices:   
Archdeacon Visitation:   Fr. Miller reported that once every three years Area Dean visits parish to check that register and paperwork are up to date and to establish whether there are any areas of concern in the parish.  Date -  Monday 18th October 2004.    Arrangements for archdeacon visit are as follows:  Meet  with  Fr. Miller   - 7.30. p.m:  Churchwardens -  8.00:  PCC -  8.30 p.m..   Fr. Miller apologise for late notification  of Archdeacon's visit.

14:
Any other business:

Appeal for Grenada:     It was proposed by PCC that appeal for Grenada is made due to devastation by Hurricane Ivan.  It was agreed that  Fr. Miller launch retiring appeal in church.

15.
Date of next PCC meeting:   MONDAY 15TH NOVEMBER AT 8.00 P.M. IN  THE VICARAGE.

16.
Closing Prayers:   The Parochial Church Council Meeting ended with closing prayers. 

